
Newsletter – WC 14th July 2025                              
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

                I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 
             – Philippians 4:13
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A massive St John’s well done to all 
our Silverdale Stars this week

Curlews
Being so conscientious, so loving and SO 

much fun!
Bitterns

Being funny, fantastic and formidable when it 
come to running, and nearly all types of sport

Harriers
For being hardworking, helpful and so heroic.  

You are all overcomers in your own 
individual ways.

Secondary school open days/evenings

Dallam School – September 18th Thursday and 
Wednesday 24th 6-8pm 

QES - Wednesday, November 13th, from 6pm – 
8pm

Please check SCOPAY and ensure all 
money owed is paid by Tuesday.  

Overdue accounts have a significant 
impact on school budget.  

We still have to pay catering, suppliers, 
activity centres etc even if you don’t.  

This impacts on Quality of Education in 
school.

Overdue accounts

Week 1  WC 21.07.25
Please note school lunches are as 

normal on Monday, but ALL children 
should bring a packed lunch on Tuesday 

for the leavers’ picnic

Lunches

Songs and ‘Send offs’

School is out for the summer next Tuesday.  
We will be having our Year 6 Leavers’ Service 
at 11am.  Followed by leavers picnic at 12pm 
(there may be a special treat after lunch)  We 

will then have a final ‘Songs and Send off’ 
assembly at 13:00. 

SCHOOL FINISHES AT 14:00

Science Week

Gavin from BASC North was brilliant on 
Tuesday.  So informative, so resourceful 

too. The children learnt about animal 
conservation.  Lots to know about 

predators and the food chain in the animal 
kingdom. The children loved making bird 

boxes.  We also REALLY enjoyed our trip to 
Lakeland Wildlife Oasis.  Thank you to Mrs 

Hodkinson for organising this for the 
whole school.

Giving

We are on £1500 now.  This is funding for 
our playground project.  The ‘giving’ 

window has been open since June 30th 
and closed last Monday.  This amount is 
amazing, and very much appreciated by 

the PTA.  We will have another giving 
week in the autumn term.

Staffing

Well done to Curlews this week.
Curlews       87.5 %
Harriers        98.6 %
Bitterns      86.2 %

     Average School         92.0 %                     
    

Attendance
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Diary Dates next week..
21.07.25 – Moving and Movie Monday in school 
(transition conversations and choice of movie for 
each class)
22.07.25  - 11:00 Leavers’ Service
22.07.25 – 12:00 Leavers’ picnic (all invited, bring 
a picnic blanket)
22.07.25 – 13:00 Songs and send offs
22.07.25 – 14:00 School finishes
To checkout all the school diary dates, please click 
here

We have started scanning books!  But we need 
more.  Please leave any unwanted books 

(preferably age 6 and up) in the reception area.  
This is part of our commitment to developing a 

culture of reading for pleasure and a lifelong 
love of reading.  Accelerated Reader should be 

set up and running, as from September. 

Well done to Robin for getting her 
first ‘first’ in Mathletics.  

Don’t forget to log on to Mathletics 
over the holidays. Your teachers 

will set you some tasks to be going 
on with

Mathletics first ‘firsts’

Year 6 Leavers arrangements
Tuesday 22nd July 2025 -  Shirt Signing

Your child will have the opportunity to get their 
shirt signed in school, so please could you 

ensure they have a shirt in school that they can 
have signed as well as the one that they are 

wearing.
Tuesday 22nd July 2025– Leavers Presentation 

and picnic
11am in church.  Our Year 6 children will take 
this opportunity to present their memories of 
primary school and look forward to their next 
challenges at secondary school.  They will be 
handed their end of year trophies and Bibles. 
This will be in church, followed by a whole 

school family picnic.
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Thank you
A huge thank you from all the team here at 
Silverdale St Johns’s for a fantastic 2024/25.  

The children have worked incredibly hard this 
year.  The recent phonics, multiplication and 
SATS results reflect this. For the first time in a 

long time, we have celebrated a high 
percentage of children gaining higher 

standard in core areas – reading, GPS and 
maths.  The hard work and dedication of the 
teaching staff, and the learning support staff 
has made a huge difference to progress and 

attainment across school.  Thankyou to 
parents too.  For your support and care.  

What a team!

Sponsored Run
DON’T FORGET TO SEND YOUR SPONSOR 
MONEY INTO SCHOOL BEFORE TUESDAY.  

If you would like to make a donation for the 
sponsored run, and for Growing Well, then 
please click here.  Or, 
why not sponsor the 
children directly on 
their sponsor forms.  
Ask them how many 
laps they did, and then 
sponsor them per lap.

Friday Thought
But now, this is what the Lord says — he who 
created you, O Jacob, he who formed you, O 
Israel: "Fear not, for I have redeemed you; I 

have summoned you by name; you are 
mine.“  —Isaiah 43:1

Headteacher Awards
Patrick       Oscar     Charlie S

For doing the right thing even when no one is 
looking (but Miss Sanderson has spotted you!) 

Caring, kind, generous, loving children.  We 
thank you for your influence across school.  It 

is so positive and powerful.

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
https://www.justgiving.com/page/sarah-sanderson-2?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=CL&utm_campaign=019
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